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School Office:  01737 649000 

 
Weekly Newsletter 
Issue No.15– 2014/2015 
16th January 2015 
 

The following items can be found within this 
week’s Newsletter: 

Whole School 
Access to the School Site (p2) 

Chaplain’s 300 (p2) 
Partnership with Parents (p3) 

Uniform Policy (p3) 
Cadbury World (p3) 

Kite Making Evening (p4) 
Junior School 

Junior School Playground (p4) 
Star of the Week & Golden Book (p5) 

Senior School 
Mathematics Drop-In (pp.5-6) 

Maths Help (p7) 
Y10 Work Experience (p7) 

Explore Trips (p8) 
Prep Rotas (pp.8-11) 

Y9 & Y11 Parental Consultation Evenings (p11) 
Sports Results (pp.12-13) 

 
Menu w.c 19.01.2015 

 
 

 
 
 

THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK 
 

“It’s hard to beat a person who never gives up.” 
Babe Ruth 
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WHOLE SCHOOL 

Access to the School Site  
 

From Monday 19 th January, for Health & Safety reasons, we will be c losing the gate by the 
Millennium Stones, therefore access to the school w ill be via the Main Gate only. 
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Uniform Policy  
 

Information regarding our Uniform Policy is available on the school website 
 

http://www.raa-school.co.uk/clothing.asp 

Cadburys World, Sunday 22 nd March 2015  
 

 
We are running a trip for all Boarders/Flexi Boarders to Cadburys World, Birmingham on Sunday 
22nd March 2015.  
 
Uncover a world of chocolate delights and enjoy a fascinating fun-packed day out at Cadbury 
World. There’s so much to see and do. From learning how your favourite confectionary is made 
and uncovering the fascinating story of Cadbury chocolate, to playing in chocolate rain and 
adding your favourite treat to a delicious pot of warm liquid Cadbury Dairy Milk. 
 
You’ll discover the origins of the cocoa bean amidst the tress and waterfalls in the Aztec Jungle, 
before jumping on board the magical Cadabra ride and meeting the infamous Cadbury drumming 
gorilla!  
 
The cost of this trip is £25. We will be departing at 7.30am and returning at approximately 6pm. If 
you would like your child to attend please make payment via your Wisepay account.  
 
 

 
 



 4 

 
JUNIOR SCHOOL 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
Junior School Playground 

 
Since the start of the Spring Term the Junior School 
Playground has had an update. It has a tree house, a 
dance area and a trim trail.  
 
The children adore the playground in its new style and 
it is great fun. The playground is supervised by the 
Junior Sports Captains as well as the staff on duty.  
 
We would like to thanks Mrs Bromley & Mr Saxon for 
making this project a reality for all children to enjoy.  
 
By Artur Sults, Madison Sprague & Kizzy Foster  
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SENIOR SCHOOL 
 

Mathematics Drop-In Sessions �

 
Listed below are times when the maths department are available for students to 
drop in to seek support. Please note, these are not pre-prepared lessons, they are 
support sessions tailored to the needs of the students who show up.  
If you are attending a session, please advise the m ember of staff by dropping 
them an email in advance (addresses listed below) t o let them know what you 
are struggling with, so they can prepare appropriat ely.  
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Time Teacher Where Target Audience 

Monday 

3.35pm – 4.30pm Mrs Fraser MA2 All 
12.45pm – 

1.15pm Mrs Glover MA4 11Q1 

6.30pm – 9.00pm Mr Codling Gloucester 
House All 

6.45pm – 7.45pm Mr Foreman Alex House All 

1.00pm – 1.30pm Mr Jones MA5 Aiming for a grade C 

3.35pm – 4.45pm Mr Jones MA5 
Grade A/B students 
who are thinking of 

taking A-Level 
Tuesday 

1.15pm – 1.45pm Mrs Fraser MA2 Y10 

1.00pm – 1.45pm  Mr Reynolds MA3 11P1 / 11Q4 

4.00pm – 5.00pm Mr Codling MA5 11P4 

6.30pm – 7.30pm Mrs Glover Cornwall 
House All 

Wednesday 
12.45pm – 

1.15pm Mrs Fraser MA2 All 

6.30pm – 8.30pm Mr Codling Gloucester 
House All 

4.00pm – 5.00pm Mr Foreman MA1 11P3 

Thursday 

3.45pm – 4.30pm Miss Horton Dining Hall 
Classroom 11Q3 

3.35pm – 4.30pm Mrs Fraser MA2 All 

3.45pm – 4.45pm Mr Reynolds MA3 11P1 / 11Q4 
12.45pm – 

1.15pm Mrs Glover MA4 11P2 

6.45pm – 7.45pm Mr Foreman Alex House All 

Friday 

6.30pm – 8.00pm Miss Horton Gatton Hall All 

7.30pm – 9.00pm Mrs Glover Alex House All 

Saturday 
12.00pm – 
12.30pm Mr Reynolds MA3 All 

 
Maths contact details 
Mrs Glover emmaglover@gatton-park.org.uk 
Mr Codling andycodling@gatton-park.org.uk 
Miss Horton roamyhorton@gatton-park.org.uk 
Mrs Fraser helenfraser@gatton-park.org.uk 
Mr Foreman jacobforeman@gatton-park.org.uk 
Mr Reynolds thomasreynolds@gatton-park.org.uk 
Mr Jones mikejones@gatton-park.org.uk  
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Year 10 Work Experience  
Monday 29 th June to Friday 3 rd July 2015  

 
Reminder: Any student wishing to find their own work experience placement must return their 
completed form and a copy of their employers insurance to either Mrs Helen Bryant or Mrs Lorelle 
Faife (senior library) no later than Friday 30 th January 2015 , ready for Health & Safety checks to 
begin.  
Late forms and students not wanting to attend work experience will automatically be put onto the 
World of Work programme. Alternatively you can email the completed form with a copy of the 
Employers Liability Insurance certificate direct to us at LRC@gatton-park.org.uk – any queries 
should also be directed to this email address.  
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Explore –Thursday 2 nd July 2015  

 
Years 7, 8 & 9 
 
As part of our curriculum enhancement work we will be offering all pupils the opportunity to take 
part in a range of external educational visits and activities on Thursday 2nd July which will be 
followed up by a piece of work on the Friday as part of the culmination of the work completed in 
the final week of term.  
 
We have organised a very wide range of options for this day to appeal to all interests. The trips 
will largely run from 8.30 – 4pm unless specified. Packed lunches will be provided for all pupils. 
School polo shirts are to be worn. 
 
The Explore trips are on Wisepay. Please sign up for an activity by Friday 27th March 2015. All 
pupils are expected to sign up for one event. Please note that numbers are restricted on the 
majority of activities and places will be available on a first come first served basis. If one activity is 
full please select an alternative. All places must be paid for when booking.  
 
If you have any queries please contact explore@gatton-park.org.uk  

 
 

Prep rotas for Year 7-11 Spring term 
 
The prep rotas have been updated for the Spring term and are included in this newsletter. Staff 
will aim to set prep according to the rotas each week, there may be occasions where this does 
vary slightly to fit with the sequence of work covered in lesson. 
 
Prep tasks can include: written tasks to be completed which will then be marked by the teacher; 
written tasks which will be assessed in the next lesson; revision; research activities; preparation; 
learning weekly spellings; reading via Accelerated Reader scheme or wider reading; MyMaths 
exercises; and in Key Stage 3 Touch Typing practice.  
 
Pupils are asked to write all prep tasks set into their prep diary each lesson - which is why it is 
very important that prep diaries are brought to school every day. If a pupil  loses their prep diary a 
replacement can be purchased from Mr. Bendall’s office at a cost of £4. 
 
We do encourage parents to regularly check prep diaries to look at and discuss the prep activities. 
House staff will check diaries during prep time and Form Tutors in Key Stage 3 check prep diaries 
on a weekly basis. 
 
Pupils receive regular feedback on their prep, high quality  work and good effort are 
acknowledged via credits and departments use postcards to highlight particular work to parents. 
We will inform you each week if prep is either not completed or if prep is unsatisfactory compared 
to the target grade of the pupil, in this case a pupil will be placed on Supervised Prep for the 
following week. 
 
Kathryn Hobbs – Deputy Head 
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Year 9 and Year 11 Parental Consultation Evenings 

 
Day Boarders/Day Pupils:       Tuesday 10 February 17.00 – 20.00 
Boarders:                                      Frid ay 13 February 14.30 – 16.30 

 
Please be advised that we have Parental Consultation Evenings next month for pupils 
in Year 9 and Year 11. 
 
Meetings with teachers/form tutors are by appointment only.  Invitation letters will be 
sent out to all Year 9 and Year 11 parents/guardians, along with guidelines, which will 
ensure appointments are made quickly and efficiently for you.  They will have the 
opportunity to meet with up to 7 individual subject teachers and in addition an 
appointment can be requested with Mrs Ross, Head of Sixth Form and/or Mrs Legg, 
Careers Advisor who will also be present on the evening. 
 
Mr Spencer Ellis, other members of the senior leadership team and Heads of Year will 
also be present and available on both evenings. 
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Homemade Bread 
Harrison Catering Services is committed to training and developing our staff.  Our 
range of training opportunities includes our established craft training programme, 
which includes a series of one-day off-site workshops covering salads, fish, bread 
making, baking and different international cuisines. We work in partnership with our 
suppliers to tap into their specialist expertise to help our chefs and catering 
professionals develop their skills and inspire them to continually improve their food 
offer.  
 
Several members of the team at Royal Alexandra and Albert School have attended 
the bread making workshop at Mayfield Farm Bakery & School. Under the expert 
tutelage of Mayfield’s experienced artisan bakers, participants expand their 
knowledge of the skills and techniques required to make a variety of breads and 
learn how to use interesting ingredients to develop speciality breads. As a result, 
the catering team at Royal Alexandra and Albert School first introduced their own 
homemade bread to accompany soups and salads and have continued to develop 
the offer to include a range of speciality breads featuring different ingredients and 
interesting flavours.  
 
 
Pupil Input into Menu Development 
The goal of Harrison Catering Services is to provide a range of delicious, nutritious 
meals that pupils want to eat. The Food Committee is a great way to gather input 
from pupils to assist in menu development. Members of the catering team 
participate in the Food Committee meetings and review the feedback in order to 
determine how it can be incorporated into the menu. Recent additions to the menu 
that have resulted from pupils’ suggestions include ‘make your own’ fajitas and a 
larger range of wraps and sandwiches at lunch.  
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Educational Food Displays  
In addition to providing a range of tasty, nutritious food options, the Harrison 
Catering Services team at Royal Alexandra and Albert School add interest and 
introduce pupils to new flavours, ingredients and dishes through educational 
displays. These have included: 
 

·  A display of exotic fruits. 
·  A cheese tasting, where a representative from the dairy was on hand to talk 

to pupils about the different types of cheese and how they are made 
·  A taster of an authentic Indonesian dessert made from ingredients like 

young coconut, lychee, melon, coco pandan syrup and agar agar jelly.  
·  Most recently, a fish display by the catering team’s fishmonger, which 

enabled the pupils to see and touch a variety of fish, from salmon and sea 
bass to crustacean shellfish like lobster and crab, in their full form.  

�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�

�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�

�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�


